Superintendent Report Items – Board Meeting February 9, 2021

Leadership Team

- The Strategic Plan will be given to the Board in March for their input.
- COVID continues to rise all around the YKHC district. At this point we are at "Medium" with students back in school.
- KSD communities need to remain diligent in their mask wearing and social distancing. Limited travel is also being encouraged.
- KSD schools continue to provide a safe and secure environment for our students through the excellent efforts of all our staff.
- A new survey is being developed with the intent of 3 groups being asked the top 10 items they feel would be the best to be taught in school. The Elders, Families and Students will be asked to fill out the Survey. By understanding what the three groups desire KSD can work closer with planning for the future.

Construction

- The walls and roof are up and plastic has been applied to protect the work done to this point.
- The crew has been working for two weeks to have the outside skin placed on the walls to protect it from wet conditions. The windows are also being framed out.
- A cultural committee will need to meet to discuss the inside mural.
- The regular crew is scheduled to return in March and finished by December.

Maintenance

- School furniture is still arriving and being delivered to the sites. It is not all coming at the same time as the delivery from Anchorage tells us mail comes first.
- Items at each school are being attended to and appreciation is well deserved for men that work into the night to ensure as much as possible is taken care of.
- I want to thank Jeromy and the Crew for their response to emergencies even on Saturdays and Sundays.

Other Items

- Teachers are being diligent in their efforts to keep all students safe and provide a pleasant environment for learning.
- KSD is back in school with Traditional Councils submitting their desire for Face-to-Face school to resume.
- Contracts have been delivered to returning teachers and Administration.
- A list of KSD teacher needs is being developed for the up coming Hiring Fairs.
- Ms. Fairbanks is preparing for the new Negotiated Agreement between the teachers and KSD. The first meeting took place on the 4th and 5th of February.
- The Administration team has worked to develop a culture camp for the up river schools and Aniak. These plans are moving rapidly and more information will be coming.